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Brooklyn – State Senator Martin J. Golden (R-C-I, Brooklyn) has issued the following

statement following the State of the Borough Address delivered by Brooklyn Borough

President Markowitz last evening:

“As a long time advocate for waterborne transportation, I commend Borough President

Marty Markowitz for announcing that among his priorities is that which seeks to bring ferry

service to Brooklyn. I am especially looking forward to working with him and the City to get

the boats in the water from Manhattan to the 69th Street Pier and Sheepshead Bay.

I join my fellow Brooklyn residents in calling for ferry service for Kings County. As motorists

are faced with an increase in gas prices and tolls, as well as traffic congestion, taking the

waterways instead of the highways, will be more cost efficient and convenient. Brooklynites

deserve the chance to have ferry service and I will continue to make the case for that in

upcoming discussions.”

Senator Marty Golden, in the wake of the attacks of September 11, 2001, worked with City

officials and Community Board 10 to institute ferry service at the Brooklyn Army Terminal.

The ferry service operated with periods of interruption from that time until July, 2010.


